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Dineen Memorial Lecture
-

(UNB-PRI) The importance of software engineering is the topic of 
the 1991 Dineen Memorial Lecture to be held on both the 
Fredericton and Saint John campuses of the University of New 
Brunswick. This year’s speaker is Peter Cashin, assistant vice- 
president, computing research at Bell Northern Research in Ottawa.

Entitled "Computing: The Foundation of Telecommunications," 
the Dineen lecture is free of charge and open to the public. It will 
be given in Fredericton on Wednesday, April 10, at 8 p.m. in the 
Dineen Auditorium, Head Hall, and in Saint John on Thursday, 
April 11, at 8 p.m. in the Hazen Hall Lecture Theatre.

On April 10, Dr. Cashin will also present a technical lecture, 
Software Technology Trends, at 2:30 p.m. in die Dineen 
Auditorium at UNB in Fredericton. In this talk he will explore 
some directions for software design as computer science and 
industry move toward more abstract specifications. Future 
possibilities for software technology will also be discussed in 
relation to declarative programs.

The Dineen Memorial Lecture Series, which began in 1980, 
honors former engineering professor and UNB president James 
Dineen. It is sponsored by the university, the faculties of 
engineering and computer science, and the Associated Alumni of 
UNB. This year's lectures are also the final event of Computer 
Science Days - a series of free public lectures to mark the founding 
of the first faculty of computer science in Canada at UNB.
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Voting: A student places his ballots into the ballot box during the Student 
Union elections on Tuesday. Jam» Rowan photo
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371 VP Activities and 
Promotions 117 (UNB-PRI) Clients can get an earful on what they should know 

about statistical consultants at a free public seminar on the 
University of New Brunswick's Fredericton campus, Tuesday, April 
2.

Chris Field, director of the Statistical Consulting Service at 
Dalhousie University, Halifax, will address the topic, Statistical 
Consultants: What Are They Good For?, at 4 p.m. in Room 404 
of Tilley Halt

In reviewing the role of the consultant from the point of view of 
the client, Dr. Field will consider not only issues about which the 
consultant knows something but also issues about which the 
consultant knows very little. He will also cover the kinds of 
questions a client and consultant should ask each other.

The discussion of various scenarios between consultant and client 
will be based on problems Dr. Field has encountered over the years 
with Dal's statistical service. By the end of the presentation, he 
hopes to have answered the question: Will an experimenter be 
better off after a visit to statistical consultant?

This visit is sponsored by UNB's Applied Statistics Centre with 
financial assistance trom the Visiting Lecturer's Fund. Coffee and 
donuts will be served in Room 406, Tilley, immediately preceding 
the talk.
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76
96 c(STU-PR) Fredericton- Hispanic-Canadians and Spanish -speaking 

immigrants to Canada will be discussing this country's future at a 
public forum set for Tuesday, March 26, beginning at 7 p.m. in 
the faculty lounge in Edmund Casey Hall, Sl Thomas University. 
The session will be conducted in Spanish.

Nela Rio, a Spanish professor at St. Thomas and one of the 
organizers of the event, says there are about 25 Hispanic-Canadians 
and about an equal number of Spanish-speaking refugees living in 
the greater Fredericton area. She says a local community group - 
Women Working with Immigrant Women of New Brunswick - is 
calling the meeting in order to give new and would-be Canadians an 
opportunity to talk about Canada’s future and be part of the process 
of constitutional reform.

According to Rio, who has served as a consultant to the 
Department of Employment and immigration on immigration 
policy, some Hispanic refugees have been waiting for months or 
even years for their papers to be processed. In the meantime, they 
are prevented from holding down a job and are ineligible for federal 
language-training programs. Despite the delays and frustrations, 
Rio says these would-be Canadians already feel they have a stake in 
the country's future.

Rio says the group's discussion will likely focus on issues 
having to do with multiculturalism, immigration, Canada's refugee 
policy and public a^- tudes toward new Canadians. "These people 
have a lot of first-hand experience with these issues, so it's natural 
that they would be the areas that we would rocus on."

The meeting will also look at what it means to be Canadian and 
what Canada means to the rest of the world.

For more information about the meeting contact Nela Rio at 
452-7700 ext 443.
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PASSOVER SEDARS 
FOR JEWISH STUDENTS
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Continued on page 8
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Any Jewish student wishing to attend 
a sedar as well as have kosher meals 

throughout the Passover holiday, 
please contact:
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Ivan Levine: 455-7890 
Marvin Zylber: 455-1111
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